Miss Grace Tully, Executive Secretary Franklin D. Roosevelt Memorial Foundation 810 Eighteenth Street, N. W. Washington 6, D. C.

Dear Miss Tully:

With further reference to your letters of January 12, March 1, and April 1, permit me to advise that Mr. Carter returned from Phoenix and left within a few days for New York. He was in the office only twice and for such a short time that it was not possible to call your letters to his attention; however, when he returns early in May perhaps he will be feeling much better and the matter can be discussed with him.

This reminds me that a few days after President Roosevelt passed away Mr. Carter received a letter from Warm Springs, acknowledging steaks, and the letter was signed "F.D.R." Inasmuch as it was the first instance in which a letter had been signed in this manner from the President, Mr. Carter has always been curious as to whether he might really have signed it, or perhaps the letter was dictated prior to his death and signed by someone else. When you have a moment do you mind dropping me a note, if you remember the incident, which of these suppositions is correct.

Sincerely.

KD:mm